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PREMIUM SALE BRINGS IN $36,425.00
Livestock Show Thursday 
night.

Dirk Aaron, CEA-Ag., 
Gatesville, Texas, was 
asked to return this 
year to do the judging 
of the lambs. He said 
"I look for the trimmer, 
animal. I believe this 
type is what the 
exibitors should be 
working toward.", Mr
A a r o n  s e e m e d  to h a v e  a
preference for the 
meater frame as he 
judged a Heavy Weight 
Medium Wool as the 
Grand Champion Lamb, 
shown by Kurt Hess. 
Deann Parks' Heavy 
Weight Medium Wool lamb

A L L . ...

received the Reserve 
Grand Champion banner 
and trophy.

BARROW SHOW
The run for the 

barrow show started 
early Friday morning. 
The exibitors, animals 
and spectators were 
ready for Mr. Jake 
Coleman, Vo.-Ag. In­
structor, Meadow, Texas 
to chose the ones he 
felt were the key part 
of the pubble. Mr. 
Coleman spoke words of 
encouragement and gave 
helpful hints to each 
exibitor about their 

cont. to pg. 4

This was the first 
time the Borden county 
Junior Livestock
Association used green 
artificial turf in the 
show ring. Most of the 
bigger stock shows use 
the artificial turf. It 
seems to be easier for 
the exibitors and their 
animals to walk on, 
everyone stays cleaner 
and it certainly cuts 
down on the dust in 
the air. There is hard 
work involved in un­
rolling and rolling; up 
the turf for the show, 
but not as much as 
hauling dirt in and 
shoveling it out.
The President of the

Association, Kenny
Hensley, proved that it 
takes a big man to 
handle a dirty job. We 
appreciate your hard 
work, Kenny.

Jack McPhaul of the 
Plains Community did a 
very fine job as the 
announcer for the stock 
show in which 116 
barrows, 70 lambs and 
28 steers were entered. 
Van York was on the job 
as a clerk assisting 
Mr. McPhaul.

A call for the light 
weight class of fine 
wool lambs was made 
by Mr. McPhaul which 
started the annual 
Borden Co. Junior

SHOWMANSHIP AWARDS: Back :Deann Parks, Kelly Jo
Ogden, Clay Miller, and Kandy Belew. Front: Mandi 
Herring, Grant Key, Roy Clayton, Kurt Hess and 
Shayne Hess.

WINNERS

GRAND CHAMPION and RESERVE GRAND CHAMPION WINNERS 
L-R: Grant Key, Amanda Anderson, Shayne Hes
Kandy Belew, Kurt Hess and Deann Parks.BORDEN COUNTY JUNIOR LIVESTOCK SHOW
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LADY COYOTES DUST SANDS
There's an old saying 

"Third times charm."
But last Tuesday night, 
it just wasn' t true for 
the Sands Lady Mustangs 
as Borden defeated the 
host school 59-43 in 
their third meeting
this year. Like the 
last meeting between 
the two. Sands jumped 
out in front early in 
the game, holding a 
12-11 lead over Gail at 
the end of the first 
period.
Borden came back in the 
second quarter, behind 
Lisha Stemadel' s nine 
points, to hold a 28-23 
lead at half. Holding 
the Lady Mustangs to 
just 5 points in the 
third quarter, the Lady 
Coyotes scored 12 of 
their own for a 40-28 
lead entering the last 
quarter. In the crucial 
third period, Elana 
Himes and Kristi Adcock 
teamed for 10 of 
Borden's 12 points. 
Then in the last quarter 
Vida Balaque and Kate 
Phinizy cut loose from 
long range to give 
Sands yet another look 
at a different attack, 
outscoring Sands 19-15.

Lisha led the balanced

scoring with 15 points 
followed by Vida with 
12, Elana with 10, 
Kristi hit 9, and Kate 
made 8. Also scoring 
were Amy Lewis with 3 
and Rachel Romero with 
2. Rached led in field 
goal percentage hitting 
her only attempt
followed by Kristi with 
60%. Amy led in free 
throw percentage with 
75%, making 3 of 4 
followed by Lisha with 
71%. Kate led in steals 
with 9 followed by 
Lisha with 8. Elana led 
in rebounds with 14 
followed by Kristi with 
10 and Lisha grabbed 8. 
Kate led in assists 
with 7 and Lisha had 3.

The J.V. was also 
victorious as they 
rocked Sands 43-20. 
Holding a slim 4-2 lead 
at the end of the first 
quarter, Borden erupted 
for 19 points in the 
second stanza and held 
Sands to 6 for a 23-8 
half-time lead. Borden 
extended their lead to 
34-11 entering the last 
quarter before holding 
on for the 23 point 
win. Shayne Hess led in 
scoring with 14 points 
followed by Amanda 
Anderson with 11. 
Kristin Kilmer hit 8 
points followed by 
Shara Dee Woodward with 
6 and Kristin Monger 
with 4. Also playing 
were Kelly Jo Ogden, 
A'Lise Lloyd, and M'Lys 
Lloyd.

The Varsity raised 
their season record to 
21-1 and their district 
record to 6-0. The J.V. 
moved their season 
record to 9-3 and 
their record against 
district opponents to 
3-0. The remaining 
district game will be 
at home. The Varsity 
and J.V. will face 
Klondike February 7, at 
Gail. The J.V. will 
start at 5:00 and the 
Varsity will follow at 
6:30. The girls will 
not play at Dawson 
Friday, as Dawson has 
cancelled the remainder 
of their games.

MUSTANGS DEFEAT COYOTES 49-68
The Borden Countv 

Coyotes put a scare in 
the Sands Mustangs as 
they led the Mustangs 
11-7 at the end of the 
first quarter. The
Coyotes slowed the
tempo of the game and 
made 5 out of 10 at- 
temps from the field 
during the opening 
quarter. The second
quarter forced the
Mustangs out of their 
zone defense and the 
added pressure began to 
mount up on the Coyotes.
The Mustangs had 

managed to build a slim 
1 point lead until 1 
second remaining in the 
half. They were able 
to run an out of bounds 
play under their basket 
to their big post man 
for another basket and 
a 3 point lead at half 
time.

The third quarter 
seems to be the Coyote's 
nemesis, and it was

true against the Mus­
tangs . The Coyotes
turned the ball over 9 
times which led to 
several easy Mustang
baskets. The Coyotes 
were outscored 2 6 - 9 .

Again in the fourth 
quarter, the Coyotes
played well. They only 
committed 3 turnovers 
and made 8 out of 17 
field goal attempts. 
The only short coming 
for the quarter was at 
the freethrow line. 
Only 3 out of 8 attempts 
were made.

Jimmy Rios led the 
Coyotes scoring with 14 
points, several of 
which came off offensive 
rebounds that he was 
able to put back in. 
That' s not too bad for 
a 5 foot 6 inch guard 
against a couple of 6 
foot plus. Jimmy also 
led the steals column 
with 6. He also had 4 
offensive rebounds.

Cole Vestal had a big 
fourth quarter, as he 
picked up 8 of his 13 
points then. He was 4 
out of 6 from the field 
in the final 8 minutes.
Cole had a steal, 11 

rebounds, and an assist.
Brian Bond scored 9 

points and had 2 steals,
3 rebounds and 3 assists 
He was defensed by 
Albert Franko, who did 
an excellent job until 
he fouled out. Shane 
Kemper scored 6 points 
and had a steal, 3 
rebounds and an assist.
Paul Sturdivant scored

4 points and had 4 big 
steals and 3 rebounds. 
Eric Lusk scored 3 
points and had 1 steal, 
1 rebound, and an 
assist. Cody Stone, 
Lance Latimer and Lance 
Telchik did not score, 
but Cody had 2 rebounds 
and an assist. Lance 
Latimer had an assist.

LADY COYOTES CAPTURE PLAYOFF 
SPOT WITH WIN OVER O'DONNELL
Friday night's excit­

ing 61-35 win over 
0 1 Donne1 clinched
Borden a playoff spot 
in this year's Class A 
playoffs. Borden raised 
its district record to
7- 0 as O'Donnell dropped 
into a two way tie for 
2nd with Klondike at 
5-2. With only two 
district games remaining 
coupled with a forfeit 
win over Dawson, Borden 
can do no worse than
8- 2. O'Donnell must 
face Klondike one more 
time, which will give 
one team 3 losses.

Playing probably
their best quarter all 
season, Borden jumped 
out to a 18-0 lead in 
the first quarter before 
the Lady Eagles scored 
at the end of the 
period for their only 
points in the initial 
eight minutes. Borden 
scored seven more to 
hold a 25-2 lead 
before O'Donnell could 
scratch again. O'Donnell 
mounted a small come­
back, namely at the 
free throw line where 
they hit five of eleven 
free throws compared to 
Borden's 1 of 2. Gail 
found itself in foul 
trouble by half-time as 
Elana Himes and Kristi 
Adcock each had three

personels and Kate 
Phinizy, Lisha Stemadel 
and Amy Lewis each had 
2. O' Donnell had a 
total of four fouls. 
The pace increased 
in the third period 
where the Lady Coyotes 
outscored O'Donnell,
this time 16-8 to hold 
a commanding 46-23 lead 
entering the last 
stanza. As the game got 
a little rough in the 
last half, Lisha
Stemadel made them pay 
for it at the line 
where she hit 12 of 15 
free throws to secure 
the victory.

Lisha led in scoring 
with a personal high 26 
points followed by Vida 
Balaque with 17 points, 
nine coming from the 
three point range. Also 
scoring were Kate with 
8, Elana with 5, Kristi 
and Randi Woodward with 
2 each, and Amy with 1. 
Vida led in field goal 
percentage with 55% 
followed by Lisha with 
54%. Vida also led in 
free throw percentage 
with 100%, hitting 2 of 
2 followed by Lisha 
with 80% and Kate with 
67%. As a team, Borden 
hit 18 of 25 for an 
excellent 72%. Kate and 
Lisha tied for honors 
in steals with 7 each

followed by Vida with 
5. Lisha led in rebounds 
with 12 followed by 
Kristi with lO. Lisha 
also led in assists 
with 6 ahead of Kate 
with 4 and Vida with 3.

The J.V. girls were 
also victorious over 
O'Donnell with a lop­
sided 59-32 score. 
Behind Amanda Anderson's 
thirteen points in the 
first quarter, Borden 
built up a 21-6 lead 
and extended it to 
32-12 by half-time. 
Shara Dee Woodward 
connected on two three 
pointers and a field 
goal to lead a 12-10 
charge in the third 
quarter to extend the 
margin to 44-22 enter­
ing the last stanza.
Amanda led in scoring 

with 21 points followed 
closely behind by Shara 
Dee with 18. Kristin 
Kilmer was also in 
double figures with 11 
points followed by 
Shayne Hess with 4, 
Kristin Monger with 3, 
and Heather Armstrong 
with 2. Also playing 
were Kelly Jo Ogden, 
A'Lise Lloyd, and M'Lys 
Lloyd. The J.V. record 
goes to 10-2 on the 
season and 4-0 against 
district opponents.

Cont. to pg. 3
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The O'Donnell Eagles 
defeated the Borden 
County Coyotes 64-72, 
but only because of 
Murphy's Law was invoked. 
Murphy's Law states 
that when nothing else 
can go wrong, it does. 
For starters, Paul 
Sturdivant, a starting 
sophmore post man, did 
not make the game. The 
Coyotes were forced to 
shuffle their starting 
lineup, inserting their 
third 5'6" guard and 
moving Brian Bond to 
post. Well things 
finally looked like 
"Lady Luck" might be 
smiling on the Coyotes 
as they began to build 
a first quarter lead. 
Don't forget about 
Murphy' s Law. The 
Coyotes other sophmore 
postman 6'2" Cole 
Vestal stepped on the 
side of someone's foot 
and was forced to sit 
out the rest of the 
game. Surely nothing 
else can go wrong, but 
it did. Brian Bond who 
scored the Coyote's 
first 11 points picked 
up 3 fouls in about a
10 second sp>an of time. 
With 4:51 seconds on 
the clock in the first 
quarter, he had to go 
to the bench for the 
rest of the quarter. 
Coyote fouls allowed 
the Eagles to take a 1 
point 19 to 19 first 
quarter lead.

The second quarter 
looked good for the 
Coyotes, as they out- 
scored the Eagles 24 to 
19. Brian scored another
11 points in that 
quarter. The Coyotes 
went to the freethrow

LADYCOYOTES
Cont. from pg. 2 
Their next game will be 
this Saturday, February 
4, in the Forsan J.V. 
tournament. They will 
play at 11:30 against 
either Sands or Sterling 
City.
With the win, Borden 

moves to 22-1 on the 
year and 7-0 in district 
play. In the playoffs, 
Borden will face either 
Rankin or Grandfalls- 
Royalty. The game will 
be played somewhere 
around the Midland 
area in the middle of 
February.

line 20 times and made 
15 of them during that 
quarter. Even though 
things looked good, 
Jimmy Rios picked up 
his fourth foul and had 
to sit out the third 
quarter.

Well, the third 
quarter did us in 
again, as the Eagles 
forced 11 Coyote turn­
overs and out scored the 
Coyotes 22 to 10.

The fourth quarter 
was even as both teams 
scored 12 pxxints.
Brian Bond was the 

Coyotes leading scorer 
with 26 pxaints. He only 
scored 4 second half 
pxDints after the Eagles 
put a man on him and 
played zone on the 
others. He also had a 
steal, 11 rebounds, and
3 assists. Jimmy Rios 
scored 11 points and 
had 3 steals, 6 rebounds 
and an assist. Shane 
Kemper scored 10 points 
and had 2 steals and 6 
rebounds. Lance Telchik, 
the only healthy 5'll" 
postman, scored 8 
points and had 1 offen­
sive rebound. Lance 
Latimer scored 5 points 
and had a steal, 4 
rebounds, and an assist. 
Cody Stone, who suffered 
a bruised knee at the 
buzzer ending the first 
half and forced to sit 
out the third quarter, 
scored 4 points and had
4 rebounds, and an 
assist. Eric Lusk 
didn't score, but he 
had a steal, a rebound, 
and 4 assists. In 
Cole's short playing 
time, he made an assist.
Well it finally ended 

with the Coyotes trail­
ing by 8 points, but 
not before Murphy's Law 
had to reach out and 
touch them again. With 
about 3 minutes left in 
the game, Shane Kenper 
steppod on a foot and 
turned his ankle.

Even though the 
Coyotes lost the game, 
they showed tremendous 
courage with all the 
things that happoned. 
The Eagles had defeated 
the Coyotes by 14 
points at O'Donnell in 
their first meeting. 
That's our second 
highest point total for 
the year, and under 
such adversity.

Losing is not fun for 
any team or individual.

There are no trophies, 
no honor, no praise... 
wait a minute...no 
praise?

Just because a team or 
individual does not 
"win" does that neces­
sarily mean that they 
"lose?"
I would like to bring 

to your attention an 
article by Bob Ottewell, 
with the Colorado Inter­
scholastic Activities
Association, under the 
title give above.

Ottewell coached a 
team of ninth graders in 
a competitive basketball 
league in the Denver 
area.

His team, the Tomcats, 
despite a 6-16 record, 
had a very successful 
season for the following 
reasons:

"°They showed resp>ect 
for the officials and 
never received a tech­
nical .

"When things were 
going bad— as they often 
did— no player ever 
blamed a teammate.

“The team lost with 
dignity and never looked 
for excuses. They didn’t 
blame losses on poor 
officiating, lack of 
height, or inadequate • 
coaching.

“No player ever opjenly 
complained about lack of 
playing time; everyone 
cheered his teammates.

“Every player showed 
resp>ect for his opponents 
during and after games. 
There was never a situa­
tion that was even close 
to becoming a fight.

“The team never gave 
up. It approached each 
quarter and each game as 
a new challanqe.

“The players must have 
carried their positive 
attitudes home. The 
parents supported the 
team through some tough 
losses. (The parents no 
doubt had a great deal 
to do with the players' 
attitude.)
“While never becoming 

accustomed to losing, 
the players understood 
the basic truth that 
winning or losing basket­
ball games has no cor­
relation with soneone's 
value as a parson."

Our young paople may 
be having a hard time in 
winning basketball
games, but it is not 
because they do not 
want to and the coaches 
do not want to.

As Ottewell continued 
to say, "If we believe 
in the value of competi­
tion, we must believe 
that its value exists in 
defeat as well as in 
victory."

"A losing season is a 
test. When kids pass 
that test, they deserve 
to be praised."
Don't you agree?

FIRST BAPTIST 
CHILDREN CHOIR 

TO PERFORM
Dear Parents & Friends,
Once again, its that 

time! The Childrens 
Choir of First Baptist 
Church of Gail will be 
holding a choir concert 
Sunday, February 5, at 
1:30 p.m. We are very 
excited about this 
concert as several of 
the children will be 
performing solos for 
their very first time. 
Please plan to attend. 
Following is a schedule 
of events for the day:

10:00 a.m Sunday School 
11 a.m.-Worship Service 
NOON- Dinner at Church 
1:30 p.m Children Choir

ATTENTION:
LITTLE DRIBBLERS 

BASKETBALL 
BOYS and GIRLS

LITTLE DRIBBLERS-- Grades 2-6
For more information call: 

Debra Lusk--(915) 399-4729 
Deidre Smith— (915) 399-4583
SEASON BEGINS AFTER HIGH SCHOOL 
GAMES ARE OVER.

SCHOOL LUNCH
m e n uI t  i J /

February 6 - 1 0 ,  1989

Monday Sloppy Joes
Macaroni & Cheese
Barbecued Beans
F ru it
Buns
M ilk Sa lad Bar

Tuesday F ish  Nuggets 
Ta rte r Sauce 
Vegetable Salad 
F ru it  Cobbler 
Hot Bread 
M ilk Salad Bar

Wednesday German Sausage 
P into  Beans 
Potato Salad 
F ru it  
Hot Bread 
M ilk Salad Bar

Thursday Turkey & Gravy 
Mashed Potatoes 
E n g lish  Peas 
J e llo  
Hot R o lls  
M ilk Salad Bar

Friday Hamburgers 
French F r ie s  
Le ttu ce -P ick le s 
Chocolate Cake 
M ilk  ,

Salad Bar



Brummett.
Shayne Hess received 

the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. Van York.

Shayne Hess also 
received a MoorMans Feed 
Bucket.

Lt. Wt. CROSS

1st Kandy Belew; 2nd
Shayne Hess; 3rd Kandy
Belew; 4th Kurt Hess ;
5th Sandy Brummett;
6th Jon Herring; 7th
Shelby Isaacs ; 8th
Clint Anderson; 9th
Shelby Isaacs.
Kandy Belew received

the Belt Badge, donated
by Mr. & Mrs. Bill
Phinizy.

Hvy.. Wt. CROSS

1st Kurt Hess; 2nd 
Shayne Hess; 3rd Cody 
Stone; 4th Cody Stone; 
5th Melissa Mize; 6th 
Jon Herring; 7th Rendee 
Herring; 8th Shawn 
Lewis; 9 John Brummett; 
10th Peter Benavidez.
Kurt Hess received 

the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. Ray
Herring.

Kurt Hess also receiv­
ed a MoorMans feed bucket.

Lt. Wt. MEDIUM WOOL

1st Kurt Hess; 2nd 
Rendee Herring; 3rd 
Kandy Belew; 4th Cody 
Stone; 5th Brian Bond; 
6th Jon Herring; 7th 
Sandy Brummett; 8th 
Kristin Kilmer; 9 Meg 
Parks; 10th Shelby 
Isaacs.
Rendee Herring receiv­

ed the Belt Badge, 
donated by Mr. & Mrs. 
Borden Gray Jr.

Med. Wt. MEDIUM WOOL

1st Shayne Hess; 2nd 
Kandy Belew; 3rd Roy 
Clayton; 3th Shelby 
Isaacs; 5th Roy Clayton; 
6th Brian Bond; 7th 
Shayne Hess; 8th Jon 
Herring; 9th Sandy 
Brummett; 10th Melissa 
Mize.

Roy Clayton received 
the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. James 
McLeroy.

Hvy. Wt. MEDIUM WOOL

1st Kurt Hess; 2nd 
Deann Parks; 3rd Kandy 
Belew; 4th Shayne Hess; 
5th Mandi Herring; 6th 
Patsy Underwood; 7th

cont. to pg. 5
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Grand Champions

Putting all the pieces of the puzzle together, 
you come out with Kandy Belew's Heavy Wt. Cross 
to be the GRAND CHAMPION OF THE 1989 BARROW 
SHOW.

1989 GRAND CHAMPION STEER was a European-European 
Cross shown by Shayne Hess. 

n A n n n f t n n f r ***‘ *********ll*** * * * ",, ,l>* ^ M *"**"**1

LIVESTOCK SHOW
run.

Kurt Hess with his GRAND CHAMPION Heavy weight 
Medium Wool.
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animals. He said, "I 
really believe in the 
stock show program, 
because it brings the 
families together as 
they all work to have a 
winning animal. Kandy 
Belew took home the 
award for her Grand 
Champion Heavy Weight 
Cross Barrow. The 
Medium Weight Hampshire 
shown by Grant Key was 
the Reserve Grand 
Champion.

STEER SHOW
Jim Judah, Western 

Texas College, Snyder, 
talked about being 
familiar with Borden 
County and knew how it 
supported the stock 
show. He felt that this 
support carried over 
and was good for our 
country in the long

Jim took his time to 
carefully look over the 
steers in each class. 
He wanted to consider 
each one so that when 
he did chose a Grand 
and Reserve Grand, he 
would feel confident 
that they were indeed 
the champions of the 
show. Two Heavy Weight 
European-European Cross 
steers shown by Shayne 
Hess and Amanda Anderson 
took home the banners 
and trophies.

Russell Kott, CEA-Ag. 
Sterling City was the 
classifier. Dusty
Johnson, Howard College, 
Big Spring, spend three 
days and lots of hours 
looking over the exibi- 
tors. He had the tough 
job of selecting which 
kids would receive a

showmanship award.
Dorothy Browne worked 

all three days as a 
clerk for the associa­
tion, and organizing 
the distribution of 
the various awards 
which was handed out to 
the exibitors.

Monte Paxton, an 
auctioneer that has 
been doing a great job 
for the Borden County 
Livestock Association 
Sale, was in his place 
behind a microphone. 
After the complimentary 
barbeque lunch Saturday 
afternoon, he was 
working hard as usual 
to get the best price 
he could for the 76 
anaimals that had been 
placed in the premium 
sale.

Kenny Hart of Snyder,
set a $.655 floor price
for the 27 lambs and
Plains Hog Co. of
Lubbock set the floor
price for the 54 barrows
at .38.

Shayne Hess saw her 
Grand Champion Steer 
bring $1500.00 paid by 
Woolam Gin of O'Donnell, 
in memory of Frank 
Farmer. The Reserve 
Grand Champion steer 
shown by Amanda Anderson 
was bought by the 
Muleshoe Ranch for 
$1250.00. Kandy Belew's 
Grand Champion Barrow 
was purchased by Wilson 
Motors, Raymond Robinson 
and American State Band 
all of Snyder for 
$800.00. Opal Key 
bought the Reserve 
Grand Champion Barrow 
for $950.00. It was 
shown by Grant Key.

The First National 
Bank of O'Donnell paid 
$800.00 for the Grand 
Champion Lamb which was 
shown by Kurt Hess.
Deann Parks was proud 

of her Reserve Champion 
Lamb which was purchased 
by Fort Justice, Miller 
Land & Cattle and Key 
Brothers for $750.00 

Every exibitors won a 
ribbon. Belt badges 
donated by friends of 
the Stock Show and 
plastic feed buckets 
donated by Mr. C.W. 
Howell of MoorMans 
Feed in Snyder, were 
also distributed among 
the top place winners 
in each class.

SHOW
RESULTS
LAMB SHOW
Lt. Wt. FINEWOOL

1st Cody Stone; 2nd 
Sandy Brummett; 3rd 
Patsy Underwood; 4th
Kelly Jo Ogden; 5th 
Justin Cox; 6 th John 
Brummett; 7th Kandy 
Belew; 8th Kurt Hess; 
9th Shawn Lewis; 10th 
Shawn Lewis.
Cody Stone received 

the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. Frank
Herridge.

Hvy. Wt. FINEWOOL

1st Shayne Hess; 2nd 
Deann Parks; 3rd Kelly 
Jo Ogden; 4th Kelly Jo 
Ogden; 5th Justin Cox; 
6th Mandi Herring; 7th 
Shelby Isaacs; 8th John
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Reserve Grand Champions

Grant Key shown with his medium weight HAMPSHIRE The heavy weight MEDIUM WOOL lamb shown by Deann
which was judged as the Reserve Champion of Show. Parks, won the Reserve Champion of Show.
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HAMPSHIRES 
Light Weight

1st Kandy Belew; 2nd 
Randell Hollis; 3rd
Kurt Hess; 4th Roy 
Clayton; 5th Eric Lusk; 
6th Shelby Isaacs; 7th 
Carrie Hart; 8th Paul 
Sturdivant; 9th Meg
Parks; 10 Reagan Smith; 
11th Reagan Smith.
Eric Lusk received 

the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. Burl
Belew.

HAMPSHIRES 
Middle Weight

by Mr. & Mrs. Buddy 
Telchik.

Roy Clayton received 
the MoorMans Feed Bucket.

DUROCS
Light Weight

1st Roy Clayton; 2nd
Shayne Hess; 3 Clint
Anderson; 4th Shayne
Hess; 5th Shawn Lewis;
6th Cody Stone; 7th
Billy Howard; 8th Cole
Vestal.
Clint Anderson re-

ceived the Belt Badge, 
donated by Mr. & Mrs. 
Roland Key.

Amanda Anderson shown with her Reserve Champion 
of Show EUROPEAN-EUROPEAN CROSS steer. Her 
granddad, Aubrey Langford, helped with the place­
ment of the banner.
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YORKSHIRES 
Heavy Weight

Kate Phinizy; 8th Shawn 
Lewis; 9th Kate Phinizy; 
10th Cole Vestal; 11th 
Kristin Kilmer; 12th 
John Brummett.

Deann Parks received 
the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. D.M. 
Parks.
Deann Parks also 

received a MoorMans feed 
bucket.

BARROW SHOW

1st Patrick Herridge; 
2nd Grant Key; 3rd Roy 
Clayton; 4th Cole 
Vestal; 5th Laura 
Hensley; 6th Eric Lusk; 
7th Cody Stone.

Patrick Herridge 
received the Belt Badge 
donated by Jerry Stone,

Patrick also received 
and also a MoorMans Feed 
Bucket.

DUROCS
Middle Weight

1st Randell Hollis; 2nd 
Lance Latimer; 3rd 
Reagan Smith; 4th Laura 
Hensley; 5th Jason 
Mize; 6th Kurt Hess; 
7th Martin Portales; 
8th Cody Stone.
Randell Hollis re­

ceived the Belt Badge, 
donated by The Rinehart 
Family.

DUROCS 
Heavy Weight

1st Grant Key; Roy 
Clayton; 3rd Clint 
O'Brien; 4th Amy Lewis; 
5th Kandy Belew; 6th 
Cody Cooley; 7th Jason 
Mize; 8th Klint Kemper; 
9th Mendy Hensley; 10th 
Shelby Isaacs; 11th 
Jason Mize; 12th Cole 
Vestal; 13th Marc 
Latimer.

Grant Key received 
the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. Kent 
Holmes.

HAMPSHIRES 
Heavy Weight

CROSS
Light Weight

1st Cody Stone; 2nd 
Bucky Williams; 3rd 
Carrie Hart; 4th Patrick 
Herridge; 5th Clay 
Miller; 6th Kurt Hess; 
7th Amy Lewis; 8th Cody 
Stone; 9th Clay Miller; 
10th Lance Latimer; 
11th Shelby Isaacs; 
12th Mariano Granados.
Bucky Williams re­

ceived the Belt Badge, 
donated by Mr. & Mrs. 
R.D. Lewis.

CROSS
Middle Weight

1st Shayne Hess; 2nd 
Melissa Mize; 3rd Betsy 
Breeden; 4th Clint
O'Brien; 5th Betsy
Breeden; 6th Kandy
Belew; 7th Justin Cox; 
8th Roy Clayton; 9 th 
Preston Sharp; 10th
Juve Balaque; 11th Paul 
Stuardivant; 12th Meg 
Parks; 13th Arnold 
Portales; 14th Jimmy 
Rios.

Melissa Mize received 
the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. Kenny 
Hensley.

CROSS
Heavy Weight

1st Kandy Belew; 2nd 
David Buchanan; 3rd 
Laura Hensley; 4th 
Mendy Hensley; 5th 
Shayne Hess; 6th Laura 
Hensley; 7th Kurt Hess; 
8th Peter Benavidez; 
9th Bucky Williams; 
10th Reagan smith; 11th 
Mariano Granados; 12th 
Shelby Isaacs.
David Buchanan re­

ceived the Belt Badge, 
donated by Lisa Ludecke.

Kandy Belew received 
a MoorMans Feed Bucket.

STEER SHOW
AMERICAN-AMERICAN CROSS

YORKSHIRES 
Light Weight

1st Marc Latimer; 2nd 
Reagan Smith; 3rd Klint 
Kemper; 4th Mendy 
Hensley; 5th Mendy 
Hensley.
Marc Latimer received 

the Belt Badge, donated 
by Cam & Danny Stone.

OTHER PURE BREEDS

1st Roy Clayton; 2nd 
Roy Clayton; 3rd Kandy 
Belew; 4th Clay Miller; 
5th Kurt Hess; 6th 
Peter Benavidez; 7th 
Clay Miller; 8th Shane 
Kemper; 9th Juve Balaque 

Clay Miller received 
the belt badge, donated

1st Reagan Smith; 2nd 
Roy Clayton; 3rd Grant 
Key; 4th Kurt Hess; 5th 
Roy Clayton; 6th Sara 
Lusk; 7th Mendy Hensley; 
8th Peter Benavidez.
Reagan Smith received 

the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. and Mrs. Weldon 
Lloyd.

Randell Hollis re­
ceived a MoorMans Feed 
Bucket

1st Allen Pearson; 2nd 
Martin Portales; 3rd 
Laura Hensley; 4th 
Shayne Hess; 5th Justin 
Cox; 6 Peter Benavidez; 
7 th Chad Conner; 8 th 
Richard Buchanan; 9th 
Shane Kemper.
Allen Pearson received 

the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. Larry 
Smith.
Grant Key received a 

MoorMans Feed Bucket.

1st D'Lynn Lloyd; 2nd 
Cody Stone; 3rd Shayne 
Hess; 4th A'Lise Lloyd; 
5th M'Lys Lloyd.
D 'Lynn Lloyd received 

the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. Mickey 
McMeans.
D'Lynn Lloyd also 

received a MoorMans feed 
bucket.

cont. to pg. 6
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Breed Champions BRITISH-BRITISH CROSS 
Lt. Wt.

Patrick Herridge with his heavy weight Yorkshire 
Breed Champion.

D'Lynn Lloyd with her AMERICAN-AMERICAN Cross 
Breed Champion.

Roy Clayton with his Champion DUROC.

steerAmanda Anderson's BRITISH-BRITISH Cross 
winning Breed Champion.

1st Amanda Anderson; 
2nd Grant Key; 3rd 
James Smith; 4th Justin 
Cox; 5th A'Lise Lloyd; 
6th Guy Will Zant.
Amanda Anderson 

received a Belt Badge, 
donated by Mr. & Mrs. 
Ben Jarrett.

Med. Wt.

1st Rande11 Hollis; 2nd 
Justin Cox; 3rd James 
Smith; 4th M'Lys Lloyd.
Justin Cox received 

the Belt Badge, donated 
by Buck Lemons.

Hvy, Wt.

1st Amanda Anderson; 
2nd Shayne Hess; 3rd 
Guy Will Zant; 4th Kurt 
Hess.

Guy Will Zant received 
the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. Scott 
Clayton.
Amanda Anderson 

received a MoorMans feed 
bucket.

EUROPEAN-EUROPEAN CROSS 
Lt. Wt.

1st D'Lynn Lloyd; 2nd 
Kurt Hess; 3rd Cody 
Stone; 4th James Smith.
James Smith received 

the Belt Badge, donated 
by Mr. & Mrs. Ben 
Miller.

1V E S T 0 C K

The Breed Champion was a heavy weight FINEWOOL Kurt Hess exibites his 
lamb, shown here with Shayne Hess. Champion.

EVERYONE DID 
GOOD JOB !

heavy weight CROSS Breed

Hvy. Wt.

1st Shayne Hess; 2nd 
Amanda Anderson; 3rd 
Cody Stone; 4th Randell 
Hollis; 5th Kurt Hess.

Shelby Isaacs with the 
only SOUTHDOWN lamb 
exibited.



, Breed 
Champions
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Auctioneer, Monty Paxton, and Bruce Griffin, Vice 
President First National Bank, Big Spring.Roy Claytons' CROSS chosen as Breed Champion.

Showmanship Judge, 
Dusty Johnson, Howard 
College, Big Spring.

Reserve Breed Champions

DUROC Reserve Champion shown by Randell Hollis. Grant Key with Reserve Breed Champion YORKSHIRE
Dorothy Browne keeping 
the ribbons and trophies 
in order.

Kandy Belew with the Reserve Breed HAMPSHIRE 
Champion.

Reserve Breed CROSS Champion _shown by Shayne 
Hess.

Helping to hand out 
ribbons are Sara Lusk 
and Reagan Smith.

C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S  !!! !
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Reserve Breed Champions

Cody Stone with his Reserve Breed Champion Kandy Belew display's her Reserve Breed Champion
AMERICAN-AMERICAN Cross steer. Lt. wt. CROSS lamb.

LAMB JUDGE, Dirk Aaron 
CEA-Ag, Gatesville, Tx.

The Reserve Breed Champion BRITISH-BRITISH Cross 
shown by Shayne Hess.

Cody Stone with the Lt. Wt. FINEWOOL Breed Reserve 
Champion

Instructor, Meadow, 
Tex. was the Barrow 
Judge.

OPB Breed Reserve Champion shown by Roy Clayton. Association Secretary Van York assisting the 
announcer Jack McPhaul.

STEER JUDGE, Jim Judah, 
Howard College, Big 
Spring.

KEEP UP THE 
GOOD WORK!

Branon Funeral Home
Service in this area since 1922.

Phone: 872-8335 403 N. Austin - Lantesa,
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Kenny Hensley, the 
President of the Assoc­
iation, presented the 
"Overall Showmanship" 
to Cody Stone.

Eurdist Rinehart was
proud to present to The David Holmes Memor-
Clint O'Brien the Ed ial Plaque was awarded 
Rinehart Memorial to Roy Clayton.
Award.

Who could resist a sales pitch from these three 
"Top Salespersons"? L:R Shelby Isaacs received 
a check of $75.00; Carrie Hart, $50.00 and 
Melissa Mise, $25.00.

Amanda Anderson received the Billy Wills Memorial 
Award presented to her by Mary Wills.

BREAST CANCER DETECTION UNIT
available to area women!

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 1989 
BORVEN COUNTY COURTHOUSE 

GAIL, TEXAS

Call S56-4386 for appointment
A ccord ing to the A m erican  Cancer Socie­

ty , one out o f ten  w om en w ill develop 
b re a s t ca nce r s o m e tim e  in h e r life t im e . It is, 
cu rre n tly  estim ated 

th a t o ve r 37,000 w om en d ie  each ye a r as a resu lt o f breast cancer.
N in e ty  pe rcen t o f b reast cancers a re  d iagnosed by w om en o r th e ir  physicians f in ­

d ing  a lum p in th e  b reast. W om en w ho are  d iagnosed w ith  a lum p la rge  enough to 
fee l have a._50 percen t fiv e  ye a r surv iva l ra te . A  w om an w ho is d iagnosed as having 
breast cancer by m am m ography, be fo re  a lum p can be fe lt, has a 97% five  year sur­
v iva l ra te  and a 90%  10 ye a r su rv iva l ra te . (The cost is only $50. 00)

A  m am m ogram  can d e te c t a cancer th is  sm all, •  even be fo re  it can be fe lt.

The "Top Hand" award, 
donated by Gail Office 
Supply House, Big 
Spring; was presented 
to Shayne Hess. Shayne 
also received the 
Borden Gray Memorial 
Plaque.

Kurt Hess smiles as he 
holds the Corky Ogden 
Memorial Award he 
received.

Winter
Clearance

Price 
Sale Continues

V

V
V
>
V

y

v

i
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3RD. ANNUAL BORDEN COUNTY LITTLE 
INTERNATIONAL GOAT SHOW

"Chief" Sterling Miller and his "Indian" goats "Happy Clown" La Shae Johnson and her "Balloon" 
were the first place winner in the 3 years old Salesgoat are proud of their second place trophy.

3 years old and under

place trophy before she put her "Prisoner" goat 
in jail.

were first place winners.

One of the biggest 
draws at the Borden 
County Junior Livestock 
Show is the annual goat 
show. Approximately
200 people scrambled
for sitting space and 
got the cameras ready 
to view the two-legged 
and four-legged kids
as they paraded in the 
show ring. Mr. Jim 
Judah, the steer judge, 
was asked to chose
winners among the 
twenty-four participants 
Baseball players, farm­
ers , cowboys,indians,
mexicans, brides,
clowns,princesses,salt 
& pepper shakers and 
sanitation workers
answered questions
about their goats asked 
by the judge. To pick 
the Grand Champion 
winners, he asked for 
the audiences partici­
pation . That way
everyone was a winner 
and received a ribbon 
and trophy, which were 
donated by Borden 
Gathering System and 
Joe Feagan of Feagan 
Energy, Inc., of Midland 

The goat show is 
sponsored by Rube and 
Sue Smith. Everyone
really appreciated
their work and the 
creative ideas of the 
parents to bring an 
enjoyable time to the 
otherwise serious
business of livestock 
competition.

3 YEARS OLD AND UNDER

1st Sterling Miller; 
2nd LaShae Johnson; 3rd 
Trent May; 4th Phillip 
Payne; 5th Clay John 
Anderson; 6th Cassidy 
Ogden.

4 AND 5 YEARS OLD

1st Tanner Poole; 2nd 
Micah Hensley; 3rd Jade 
Harris; 4th Ky May; 5th 
Stacy Braswell.

KINDERGARTEN

Two "Bat Kids", Rebekah Hensley and pal, came 
sliding into first place in the kindergarten 
division.

Although the "Super Duper Boss", Mikanna Herring 
and her partner came in second, she had a very 
good idea. It will come under careful consider­
ation.

Rebekah Hensley; 
Mikanna Herring;

1st
2nd
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First Grade

"Mexican Pete", Lindsey Smith and her frijole 
eater won the first place in the 1st. grade 
division.

"Farmer Brown", Shaina Isaacs and her goat won 
second place for figuring out how to fertilize 
and plow the ground at the same time. John 
Deere hasn't got anything on them.

3rd Ryan Jordan; 4th 
Tanner Miller.

FIRST GRADE

1st Lindsey Smith; 2nd 
Shaina Isaacs; 3rd 
Hailey Adcock; 4th John 
Harding; 5th Kaci 
Poole.

SECOND GRADE

1st Carey Cox; 2nd 
Dayna Parks; 3rd Sharia 
Miller; 4th Corey Cox.
M M M W W W W V W I M M W M W I W W

THANK YOU 

TO ALL BUYERS 

FOR THE 

BORDEN COUNTY 

STOCK SHOW 

YOU MADE IT 

A GREAT SUCCESS 

A complete Buyers 

List will be*
published in the 

next weeks 

BORDEN STAR 

/s/
The Borden County 
4-H and FFA

"Springtime Bride" and her "bridesmaid" received 
the first place trophy in the second grade 
class.

Some exciting action with all sorts of kids at 
the 3rd. Annual International Goat Show.

Dana Parks as a "Bride" and her "Groom" goat WMMMMMWMAMMMMMMWWlMAft 
carried away the second place trophy in the 
second grade division.

KEEP YOUR LIVESTOCK IN i i1
(or your neighbor's out; 

with
GALLAGHER-SNELL FENCE CHARGERS,

110 & 12 volt 
For more information call
Rube Smith - 806-439-6645

THE FIRST N A T IO N A L BANK• . v  I /
The Symbol 4)f

FULL SERVICI BANKING Member F .D .Í.C . 1
4 0 u  m a in  S t r e e t  267-5513 B IG  S P R IN G ,  T E X A S
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Y
SEEDS 
FROM 
THE 
SOWER
Michael A. Guido 
Metter, Georgia

A minister came home one 
afternoon and he couldn’t find his 
little girl. He rushed to her room 
and he saw this note: "Dear Dad, 
I’m up at school jumping hurdles. 
Love, Karen.”

I like that, don’t you I
There are obstacles in your life 

and mine. You can stumble over 
them or surmount them. It all 
depends on whether you have 
faith in God.

Faith in God turns obstacles in­
to opportunities, and you’ll soar, 
not sink.

Testified one, ” 1 can do 
everything through Him who 
gives me strength."

With His strength, you can say 
with assurance, “ I’m jumping 
hurdles.”

Classified
* HELP WANTED * 

$60.00 PER HUNDRED 
Remailing letters 

from home!

Details, send 
self-addressed 

stamped envelope. 
Associates, Box 309-T, 

Colonia, NJ 07067

* HELP WANTED * 

GET PAID
for reading books! 
$100.00 per title. 
Write: PASE-J6095, 
161 S, Lincolnway 

N. Aurora, II 60542

GENISIS SEAFOOD INC.

Stanton, Texas 
FRESH FROZEN SHRIMP

SIZES: Small to Jumbo 
1 lb. or 2 lb. boxes 

Call: Tana May 
85 6 -4 4 1 9

Parents and Grandparents Make

Extra-Special This Y ear!

Here’s A Chance To Make Your Loved One Happy!
Send Us Or Bring Us A Cute Photo Of Your Child Or 

Grandchild (We Promise To Return It)
We’ll Place It In A Heart Like This One Shown Here, 

Including Name, A On 
WEDNESDAY, Peb. 1 5 .  

Your Little Cutie Will Appear 
In The

BORDEN STAR

The Cost Is Only

$ 5 . 0 0  per heart

BUT HURRY
THE DEADLINE IS

FRIDAY,

FEBRUARY 10th

SEND THAT SPECIAL MESSAGE TO YOUR

-aî*V

Although the name hippopotamus means "river horse", this animal is 
really related to the pig.

WESTERN SEED R DELINTING 
Certified Cotton Seed
- Paymaster 145,303,404,792

_ld Coker 3131,S110,500 
Delinting Terra 383, SR-10,SR-482

sp-21*SP-215,CAMD-E,CAB-CS 
Hay Grazer Grain Sorghum

Cotton
Planting
Seed

Wheat

Wheat R Oats Cleaning
BUSINESS PHONE 
(806) 872-8896 
(806) 872-5388

Lamesa, Texas 
RON BUTLER

RESIDENCE PHONE 
(806) 872-5271

We're proud to be a part of the area since 1905.
.........///:

s  i §  Snyder National Bank
\Ne take Snyder to H eart!

Somewhere 
somebody needs 

help.
Please support your local chapter.

M e m b e r  f d i c
1715 25th 
573-2681

710 N. 4th Lamesa, Texas

AT&T ANNOUNCES PRICE CHANGES FOR 
LONG DISTANCE CALLS W ITHIN TEXAS

AT&T announces April 1. 1989. price changes for Long Distance 
Service (MTS) wUhin Texas. ATkT's prices (or long distance call­
ing within Texas will be increased by two cents per minute for 
calls under 82 miles in distance and one cent per minute for calls 
that are 82 miles or greater in distance. AT&T's current discounts 
of 25% for evening calls and 40% for night and weekend calls will 
remain in effect. The price increases are expected to produce ap­
proximately $22.8 million, which is nearly 2.9% of AT&T's annual 
revenues for Texas Long Distance Service.

This represents the first AT&T price increase for long distance 
calls within Texas. AT&T's long distance prices for calls within 
Texas have been reduced overall by about 12% since 1986.

The Long Distance Service price changes will also impact 
AT&T's PROsm WATS Texas offering, which offers subscribers a 
10% discount on all long distance calls within Texas. These 
price changes are expected to produce approximately $661,000. 
or about 3.5% of the annual revenues for AT&T's PRO31” WATS 
Texas offering.

Prices for AT&T's REACH OUT' Texas offering will also 
change. The price for initial hour usage will increase from $12.55 
to $12.95; the additional hour price will increase from $11.40 to 
$12.00. These price increases are expected to produce approx­
imately $364,000. or about 2.1% of the annual revenues for 
AT&T's REACH OUT' Texas offering.

AT&T's tariffs implementing these changes will be filed with 
the Public Utility Commission of Texas on March 1. 1989. with an 
effective date of April 1. 1989. The combined price increases are 
expected to produce approximately $23.9 million, which is approx­
imately 2.4% of AT&T's annual revenues for all Texas intrastate 
services.

If you have questions regarding these price changes please 
call AT&T's service consultants at 1-800-222-0300 for residential 
customers or 1-800-222-0400 for business customers. Persons 
who have questions regarding this tariff filing may also contact 
the Public Utility Commission of Texas in writing, at 7800 Shoal 
Creek Blvd.. Suite 450N. Austin. Texas 78757. or by calling the 
Public Information Office at 512-458-0223. or 512-458-0227. or 
512-458-0221 teletypewriter for the deaf.

sm Service Mark of AT&T 
' Registered Trademark of AT&T

AT&T


